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April 13, 2018

County Commissioner Victoria P. Siplin
Orange County Commission, District 6
201 South Rosalind Avenue, Suite F
Orlando, FL 32801

Dear Commissioner Siplin:

As you are probably aware, with the increase in population in the Southwest corridor of Orange County, the traffic has also dramatically increased.  As a result, the residents of the Turnbury subdivision, located directly off Apopka Vineland Road, have found it increasingly difficult to access Apopka Vineland Road from their subdivision entrance.  This community is a closed community with no additional entrances or exits other than the main entrance which empties onto Apopka Vineland Road.

The residents of the community are requesting that Orange County government and the Turnbury Subdivision Board of Directors work in unison in resolving this traffic congestion and potentially dangerous situation.  

Our proposal would favor construction of a turn lane in the Turnbury subdivision along with a short access merge lane from the subdivision entrance onto Apopka Vineland Road.  While the residents do not wish to impede the flow of traffic on Apopka Vineland, they are simply seeking a resolution of the problem of access for the residents to the main thoroughfare from their community.   Details of our proposal, as well as cost estimates are enclosed for your review and consideration.

The costs for this construction could be a shared venture between Orange County and a one-time assessment of the homeowners of this community.

Thank you for the opportunity of presenting our proposal for resolution of this increasing problem in our community.  We look forward to working with Orange County for the safety of Turnbury Woods residents as well as the Orange County population.

Sincerely yours,
Robert Jones
Robert Jones
President, Turnbury Woods Homeowners’ Association
turnburywoods@aol.com
